
Roberts Elementary 

SDMC Meeting Agenda 

May 11, 2017 

 

• Standards for School Attire at Roberts 
• Safety Patrols for 2017 – 2018 
• Proposed Budget for 2017 – 2018 
• SDMC Membership for 2017 - 2018 
• Safety Concerns: 

o Intruders Afterhours 
 

SDMC	
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  Minutes	
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  11,	
  2017	
  

	
  

Members Present: Jennifer Thornton, May Wu, Carol Rivers, Trealla Epps, Jennifer 
Heemer, Glenn Bailey, Catherine Ruff, Aliya Walji, Cathy Reyes, Kayla Proch, Vanessa 
Engel, Erin Van Pelt 

I. Standards for School Attire at Roberts 
a. Committee reviewed “Standards for Good Grooming” from TH Rogers as an 

example of expectations for proper school attire from another campus. 
b. SDMC reviewed and discussed preferred parameters.  

• Closed toe shoes- Committee members suggest that closed toed 
shoes are included as an expectation for everyday attire.  

• Tops/Shirts- Committee agreed on expectation of no halter tops, tank 
tops, spaghetti straps, sleeveless jerseys (without undershirt), and tops 
that expose the midriff or back. 

• Bottoms/shorts, pants, skirts, and dresses- Committee discussed not 
permitting cut off clothes, compression shorts or pants, sagging pants. 
Also, it was suggested that clarification of “leggings may be worn only 
under a shirt, dress, or loose-fitting top cover bottom” be included. 
Committee agreed on expectations that bottoms must be finger-tip 
length, shorts must be worn under skirts or dresses, and loose fitting 
pants must be worn with a belt. 

• Accessories- Committee members discussed accessories acceptable 
for outside use including hats, caps, and head coverings. These are 
permitted with restrictions. 

c. Dress code policy will be in place for the 2017-2018 school year.  



 

II. Safety Patrols for 2017-2018 
a. Requests for student Safety Patrols. As Safety Patrols, students are 

encouraged to take leadership and promote safety.  
b. Committee members discussed need for helping with supervising during 

morning arrival inside and outside of the building.  
c. Students will be recommended for Safety Patrols.  
d. Committee members agreed that this would be supported. 
e.  Students in 4th and 5th grade could be included for the Fall and Spring 

semester.  

 

III. Proposed Budget for 2017-2018 
a. Budget has been approved for the 2017-2018 school year.  
b. The district has not provided information about how Recapture or new 

programs will impact our budget.  
c. Ms. Epps has asked PTO for a reserve to help pay for needed General 

Supplies.  
d. District has not released if schools we be able to continue Carry-Over 

funding.  

 

IV. SDMC Membership for 2017-2018 
a. Ballots will be released tomorrow.  
b. Positions for 7 teachers, 1 instruction staff member, and 1 non-instructional 

staff members.  
c. Committee was given an opportunity to make nominations for each grade-

level. 

 

V. Safety Concern- Intruders Afterhours 
a. Recent concerns with unwanted guests afterhours on school grounds.  
b. Ms. Epps has requested for additional lighting from the Padres.  

 

Meeting End Time: 4:33 


